MEMO# 8137

August 8, 1996

CONTINUING EDUCATION AND TRAINING ADVISORY GROUP MEETING

August 8, 1996 TO: OPERATIONS COMMITTEE No. 18-96 RE: CONTINUING EDUCATION AND TRAINING ADVISORY GROUP MEETING

_ As you may

know, the Institute recently formed a new Continuing Education and Training Advisory Group. Institute members interest in the new group has been strong, and the group now has more than 130 members. Because it is an advisory group to the Operations Committee, the next meeting of the Continuing Education and Training Advisory Group will be held in conjunction with the Institutes annual Operations Conference. The advisory group will meet October 18-19 at the Disney Dolphin Hotel in Orlando, Florida. For your information, attached is some information on the meeting that was recently sent to advisory group members. As youll see from the attached memorandum, the Continuing Education and Training Advisory Group meeting activities include a half-day seminar on technology, which has been scheduled for Saturday, October 19, at the Disney Dolphin Hotel. The seminar will feature technology guru Elliott Masie, President of The MASIE Center, who will conduct an educational session on the "Use of Technology in Training." As there may be members of the Operations Committee who are interested in this subject, and may be in Orlando to attend the Operations Conference (which begins Sunday, October 20), we would like to invite members of the Operations Committee to attend the seminar. The registration fee to attend the seminar is \$100 per person, and attendance will be limited to members of the Continuing Education and Training Advisory Group and Operations Committee. If you would like to attend this session, please complete and return the response form included with the attached memorandum. We look forward to seeing you at the Operations Conference. Stephanie Brown Assistant Vice President, Training and Marketing Attachment

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.